BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON JANUARY 8TH 2009 
RESIDENTS  AND POLICE FORUM  PCSO Louise Lodge reported that there had been no crime in the last month. She is to start up a monthly meeting for Neighbourhood Co-ordinators in the village hall, commencing shortly. She was asked by Cllrs about new speed regulation signs on Blackmoor Lane and agreed to consult Highways on the matter.                                                                                              Tim Gittins was present to discuss item 12 (M.A.)Speaking for Mrs Hills and himself, he suggested that in order to progress the Kisdorf/Bardsey twinning connection, a new group , KG, should be formed. He suggested 2 alternatives:-
· KG should follow the Kisdorf example. The PC would nominate an official partnership representative and would establish a Cllr sub-committee to maintain links with Kisdorf, along with other interested villagers. The PC would manage the money.
· A PC representative would chair the KG on behalf of, and representing, the PC, but the KG constitution would follow that of the Fest Committee and have its own bank account. 
It was also suggested that a meeting of KG should be held in January.

Mrs Julia Cockram was also present to discuss information she had received concerning the proposed changes to the conservation area. 

PRESENT Cllrs Stentiford, Overfield, Flockton, Lobley, Hoyland, Wright, Bradford, Tatman .
APOLOGIES.  Cllr Gooch.  
6198   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON DECEMBER 11TH 2008 These were approved. 
6199   MATTERS ARISING  
1. Replacement Bench. This is now in situ. 
2. Tenders for Garden Maintenance .A tender had been received from GGS Groundcare. No decision could be taken until the February meeting after the deadline for submissions had passed. BY Landscapes had expressed considerable interest and had been given an extensive tour of the sites involved by Cllr Tatman. 
3. Emptying of litter bins. The Clerk was asked to pursue this as no action had taken place to date.  
4. Conditions in Hetchell Woods Cllr Bradford and his wife had again cleared up rubbish from the reserve. A meeting has been arranged between Cllrs Stentiford and Bradford and Inspector Griffiths and PCSO Louise Lodge. Thorner PC are to be informed that their section of Hetchell Woods will be included in the discussions. 
5. Youth Provision. Cllr Bradford said that this was going well. He wished to find a suitable venue for summer meetings when the Sports Club would no longer be available. He agreed to make an informal approach to Gillian Taylor and Penny Bray about use of the room  in the Village Hall under the committee room, which would necessitate moving the Horticultural Club tables elsewhere.  
6. West Well . Some rubbish has been cleared up The Chairman hoped to arrange a meeting to include Cllr Procter who was willing to make Area Committee money available for improvement. It was agreed that in future the well would be referred to as Hills’ Well. 
7. Flooding Report. Cllr Tatman asked for all contributions to be sent to him by next Sunday evening. Cllr Overfield suggested that some alteration should be made to stress the flooding, rather than drainage, problems. 
8. Path from Congreves to Parkfield.- Ascot Entrance. Cllrs Overfield and Tatman had attended a meeting at the Civic Hall to discuss this matter with Chris Gomersall and James Child. The proposal would go to the February meeting of the committee. If agreed, the PC would pay an annual peppercorn rent of £1 p.a. and would accept responsibility for all maintenance. Cllrs were reasonably confident that the scheme would be approved. 
9. Work on Castle Hill Steps. Although work on the steps has been completed, the working party of men from the PC agreed to meet at 9am on Saturday January 17th to strengthen the muddy sections with gravel offered by the Sports Club. 
10. Changes to Conservation Area. The Clerk had been kept informed of how this matter was progressing by members of the LCC Sustainable Development Unit. In the absence of Kate Newell, the Team Leader, Richard Taylor, had met with the 3 District Cllrs for the area to receive their views on changes to the conservation area. Their proposals, if approved by the Conservation Team, would have to be incorporated in the map currently in circulation. In the meantime, Kate had expressed the wish that the PC should comment to her in writing on the changes proposed to date and possible additional areas. The public consultation period will commence on January 26th. Mrs Cockram asked the PC whether they were aware that, according to correspondence she had received, they were the steering group for the proposed changes. She voiced her own concerns on the subject, specifically that the whole process was being rushed through in order to meet an artificial time deadline. 
Council discussed the matter but agreed that they wished to comment on the revised proposals when available, not the original draft. The Clerk was asked to check on whether the council constituted the steering group, the time when the full consultation document is to be made available and the method of relaying it to Council and village, and the dates of the consultation period 
11. Bardsey Parish Map – Positioning and Grant for Extra Seat. Cllr Procter had confirmed that a MICE money grant would be made available for purchase of a new seat. Cllr Overfield reported that the map was due to arrive on Monday next. The flags would have to be relayed and extended, for which he would obtain 2 quotations. Payment for the erection of the map would be paid for by the Fest Committee. Any shortfall in money Council agreed to pay for out of its funds.  
12. Link with Kisdorf. The Council agreed to report back to Tim Gittins its preference for the second option. The Chairman clarified that in supporting KG having its own bank account, this did not presuppose that the remainder of the profits from the Fest should go into this account.
13. Sports Club Lease. The Clerk had checked that Hartlaw were in process of extending the lease. 
14. Congreve Noticeboard. Cllr Bradford has obtained materials for the construction of a new noticeboard and has worked on its construction during the winter. Council thanked him for this. 
15. New Hedge on A58.The newly re-planted hedge stops a little short of its predecessor. A strong new gate has appeared within the broken down fencing marking Mr Mawson’s land. Following enquiries by the Clerk, it was learnt that Mr Mawson was simply replacing an old broken gate as being the access to his land. Although he did not rule out development here in the future, he had no immediate plans for this and expected the new hedge to form a replacement boundary for his old fencing. 
16. Highway Report from Steve Parry Cllr Hoyland had received the following information:-

· The Cornmill Ginnel should receive treatment in w/c 19th January.

· Church Lane to The Dell should receive treatment mid February.

· Church Lane to Blackmoor Lane. – section from Bingley Bank to Blackmoor Lane hopefully to be dealt with approximately February 2010 and remainder in the following financial year. Patching to be carried out in the meantime as necessary.
· Flooding – Drainage Engineers  had confirmed that water was not flowing correctly into some drains due to their being covered by banking and growth in other areas re-directing the flow of water away from the drain.
6200   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  - A replacement oak had been planted. Cllr Overfield had inspected the flood damage near the Keswick Beck with Andrew Lloyd who had promised to supply a price for the work required. A further quotation would be obtained. 
2 .Willan’s Wood- The Clerk reported that Colin Martin had agreed to make a statutory declaration affirming that Willan’s Wood had been given to the Parish Council. John Priestley, retired solicitor from East Keswick, was willing to take the declaration. 2 replacement oaks have been planted. 
3. Playground. In the absence of Cllr Gooch, there was no information. The Chairman agreed to clarify the present position re grant applications with Cllr Gooch. 
4. Web Site. Cllr Lobley had recently updated the web site. It was agreed to take no active steps for the present to increase advertising on the site. 
6201   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  
(a) P/08/06666- The Covers, Keswick Lane – Retro. App. for Balcony . – No comment. 
The Council accepted the decision of the Planning Sub-Committee. 
2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/08/05568FU/HE – Smith-  Mowbray House, 42 Church Lane. 
(b) P/08/06026 –Binner -  42 Blackmoor Lane- Ext. .
(c) P/08/06065 – Hulbert – 19 Congreve Way.- Ext. 
(d) P/08/05835 – Snowdon – 3 Tithe Barn Lane – Garage. 

(e) P/08/05451- Snowdon – 3 Tithe Barn Lane – Ext.
(f) P/08/06327 – Green King PLC – M. Broady – Hillrise, Margaret Ave. – Ext. 

3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-
(a) 08/06115 – Hambling – 72 Blackmoor Lane – Exts. 
(b) 08/06209 – Kelly – Quarry Hill Farm, 38 Church Lane – Exts. 
6202   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a)Clerk’s Salary -£1530.75. 
It was agreed to pay this bill. 

2. Repayments received from Bardsey Sports Club re Proposed Extensions and Alterations to Bardsey Sports Club - £386.87 & £600.    Noted.
3. Letter from CPRE asking for future subscription payments to be by direct debit. (Minimum amount for 2009 - £29). Council agreed to pay by direct debit in future. 
6203   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.
1. Letter from Bardsey Sports Club re registration of PC title to Sportsfield, Parkfield and Playground. Following receipt of this request, the Clerk had contacted Hartlaw who had found that registration was incomplete. She had asked them to take the necessary steps to establish title to all 3 pieces of land. 
2. Further Consultation Document seeking PC responses on Local Authority Publicity. It was agreed to circulate this. 
3. Crime Prevention Representative from Bardsey In response to e mails from the PC Chairman, Mrs Brewer, Chairman of the Crime Prevention Panel, had acknowledged that the meetings regularly coincided with meetings of Bardsey PC, making it impossible for a Cllr to attend them. She had suggested that some alternative representative should be found. Cllrs agreed to consider this. 
6204   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.
1. Broken Bench Seat on Compton Lane Cllr Tatman asked whether anyone could supply a suitable piece of timber to replace the seat. The Chairman offered to supply one. 
Signed:

Date: 
BPC Jan 09 Mins. 
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